Devlin Road Transfer Station
The transition to a new operator was accomplished.  Revisions to the existing Transfer Station Processing Report have been submitted to the Local Enforcement Agency.  Additional revisions may be required to make sure permits are consistent with the new operating contract and the delay in the DRTS expansion.
Household Hazardous Waste Collection Facility
The oil collection tank was re-sampled and no PCBs were detected.  A third sample was taken and if it is still “non-detect” it will placed back in service.
Authority staff and member agency staff are continuing to discuss how best to serve our service area in regards to household batteries and fluorescent tube collection and recycling.
American Canyon Sanitary Landfill
The goats have completed their work and reduced the fire hazard. Groundwater monitoring results indicate no change in the status quo.  The presence of gas in gas monitoring wells continues on a downward trend.  We are reviewing a couple of minor projects that will enhance air and groundwater compliance.  These include adding the perimeter drain trench into the extraction system and scheduling routine well and pumping maintenance.  Latest information on the Bay Trails System is that the trail will not utilize levees at or adjacent to ACSL.  CAC is still considering secondary trails. 
Oat Hill Quarry

The Oat Hill Master Plan remains a dormant project for now.  The Board member’s ad hoc committee did meet to discuss the available options and are currently gathering additional information.  The next step is to interview potential real estate advisors.  Fire breaks have been constructed at the Quarry.  The Manager did meet with a metal recycler about the potential of locating their business at either the Quarry or the Devlin Road Transfer Station.
Microturbine Project
Another shift in PG&E assignments has created additional delays.  However work is progressing. Equipment required by PG&E is scheduled to be shipped from Louisiana on August 6.  Once the equipment is on-site the remaining work can be scheduled and completed and the testing phase will begin. 
SWANA Wastecon
The Annual SWANA Conference is scheduled for October 15 – 18 in Reno.
